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Useful 
Contacts 
South Ayrshire Council 
Customer Services 
0300 123 0900 

Environmental Health 
01292 618222 

Trading Standards
0300 123 0900 

Housing Enquiries & Repairs 
(Emergency or Routine) 

0300 123 0900 

Waste Enquires & 
Special Uplifts 
0300 123 0900 

Scottish Water 
0800 077 8778 

Scottish Power (Emergency)
0800 092 9290 

GAS (Emergency)
0800 111 999 

Police 
101 (Non Emergency)
999 (Emergency) 

Power Cut 
105 

NHS 24 
111 (Out of Hours Health 
Advice) 

Emergency Homeless
0808 100 3151 
(Out of Hours) 

Ayr Hospital
01292 610555 

Girvan Community Hospital
01465 712 571 

South Ayrshire Council have launched a monthly online
 newsletter to keep you up to date with all Council news. 

SPRING/SUMMER EDITION 
COMPETITION WINNERS 

Well done to Ainsley Deans from Coylton who 
was the winner of the Where's Molly competition and 

received £50 shopping vouchers. 

Well done also to Eleanor Miller from 
Annbank who was the lucky winner of the 

Spot the Difference Competition. 

Look through the newsletter to find out what
 competitions you could win in this edition! 

South Ayrshire Council Live 
View the latest version of 

the newsletter below 

Visit: https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/
south-ayrshire-council-live/ to find out more. 
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Can you find Rudolf & his Friends?

Your chance to win your very own Ayr Edition 
Monopoly Board Game. 

Find all 6 reindeer hidden throughout the winter 
edition for your chance to win your very own Ayr 
Edition Monopoly Board Game. 

To be in with a chance of winning just send your 
entries in to us using the Freepost Label on page 20 
of the newsletter at Where’s Molly. 

PREFER TO EMAIL YOUR ENTRY?  
Take a photo of your entry form and send it to:
 

tp@south-ayrshire.gov.uk
 

  Name: ............................................................................................


  Address: ........................................................................................


  Town:..............................................................................................


  Telephone: ...................................................................................
 

Page No. Page No. 

................... .................... 

Page No. Page No. 

................... .................... 

Page No. Page No. 

...................
 ....................
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1 in 5 homeless people that are 
provided with accommodation in 
Ayrshire, end up homeless again 
after as little as six months. 

Sometimes that can be for the 
want of the basic necessities 
needed to turn a roof over their 
head into a home that feels like 
a liveable, comforting place; 
something better than what they 
have come from. 

In just 18 months “Pass it on” has 
helped over a hundred clients and 
now has over 200 items in the 
pipeline thanks to the generosity of 
the people of South Ayrshire. 

Due to Coronavirus the project 
was halted. However, this is now 
up and running, accepting much 

needed donations to restock their 
warehouse. Items such as; 

• White Goods - fridge freezers, 
electric cookers, microwaves, 
toasters, kettles, washing 
machines etc. 

• Pots & Pans 

• Hoovers 

• Single/Double Beds & 
Mattresses 

• Wardrobes 

• Chests of Drawers 

• Bedside Cabinets 

• Rugs 

Additional health & safety protocols 
required to keep our service users, 
donors and staff safe have been put 
in place. Everything we pass on needs 
to meet all the current legal standards 
for fire and safety, white goods are 
electrically tested and items will be 
cleaned and repaired to be fit for a 
home before it is passed on. 

Many of our clients have young 
children, mobility issues or are unable 
to source the goods or organise 
physical transport. Often we help 
clients with no local family, friends or 
funds, and they are very grateful for 
any donations received. 

If you have any goods you would like to pass on 
please contact Seascape below: 

Call or Text Colin Ferguson on: 07594 089 918 or email: 
colin.ferguson@seascapeayr.co.uk OR enquiries@seascapeayr.co.uk 
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LOCKDOWN CONCERT 

The residents of Newton Park Court Sheltered 
Unit, Ayr, took to the car park and enjoyed 
a socially distant concert. 

Hand waving, toe tapping and clapping along was 
encouraged from the crowd as the weather stayed 
dry to allow the outdoor concert to take place. 

TAKING TO THE OUTDOORS 

Following Government Guidelines during Lockdown, communal 
areas in all sheltered complexes were closed to help decrease the 
spread of the virus. 

The tenants at Boyle Court, Girvan, came up with a safe way to 
allow their Coffee Afternoon to continue, 
sunglasses and scones at the ready. 

FASHION SHOW – with a twist 

Step aside Milan! St Meddans 
Court Sheltered Complex, Troon, 
turned fashion runway. 

The residents strutted their stuff 
while showing off an array of 
different facemasks. 

TRUE COLOURS 

The residents of St Meddans 
Court, Troon, also enjoyed an 
afternoon of music, courtesy of 
local group, True Colours. 

PICKERS AT THE READY! 
A few residents of Boyle Court 

Sheltered Housing Unit, Girvan, 
grabbed their pickers, masks 

and some bags and 
did their part to help tidy 
up the surrounding areas 

around the unit. 

CHANGE OF STAFF 

After many years of being Sheltered Housing’s Team 
Leader, Vera Kidd is now enjoying retirement and Derek Cargill 
was successful in gaining the role. We wish Vera all the best and good 
luck to Derek in his new role. 

Scott Nicol and Debbie Campbell

providing the en
tertainment 

True Colours in action! 

Residents enjoyingthe show 
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South Ayrshire Libraries are offering a Connect and Collect service 
in all of its branches. To access this service, all you have to do is 
contact your local library by phone to have a chat about your 
requirements and to arrange to collect the books available for you. 

• Contact your local library by phone within its reduced 
operational hours. 

• Staff will take your requests for up to 5 titles, either by author or genre. 

• You will be allocated a time slot to collect your books. 

• Please bring your own bag to put your books in. 

• Returning books - Books can also be returned to libraries within 
these reduced operational hours and there is no need to make an 
appointment. 

• No fines will be added to any items returned. 

Let the library come to you! 
Follow the link for ‘Libraries at 
Home’ on the library section of 
the council website and discover 
a variety on online content you 
can enjoy in your living room. 
We have Bookbug sessions, 
crafts, storytime and bite sized 
tutorials about how to get the 
most out of our digital services. 

To find out more about any of 
our services visit: www.south­
ayrshire.gov.uk/libraries 

Follow us on Twitter or 
Facebook: @salibraries 

Mobile Library 

The Mobile Library will 
be returning in a reduced 
capacity to communities 
across South Ayrshire from 
Monday 12th October 2020. 

• Contact the mobile library 
by email, by phone or by 
requesting items using our 
online catalogue for the 
next visit. 

• We will take your requests 
for up to 5 titles, either by 
author or genre. 

• Please bring your own bag 
to put your books in. 

•  Books can be returned in 
the drop box provided. 

For Mobile Library stops, 
dates and times visit the 
Connect and Collect page on 
our website: 

www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/ 
libraries 

Contact our Mobile Library 
To enquire about our Mobile 
Library Service phone 07971 
349523 or email carnegie. 
library@south-ayrshire.gov.uk. 

For a list of temporary 
operational hours and branch 

phone numbers, please visit our 
website www.south-ayrshire. 

gov.uk/libraries Or call 
0300 123 0900 to speak 

to your local library 

Subject to change at any time due to updates in Government COVID-19 Restrictions. 
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Rozelle House Museum and Galleries, Ayr 
Coming to Scotland for the first time at Rozelle 
House in December 2020 until Easter 2021 

The Grain Exchange, 
Ayr High Street 

The Grain Exchange has re­
opened and we are delighted 
to be welcoming back our 
customers. Come along, meet 
the makers and shop local 
at Ayr’s exciting market and 
cultural space. With a variety of 
weekly markets selling original 
and affordable handmade 
goods, delicious food and 
record fairs we are well worth a 
visit to see what’s on offer. 

For our busy calendar of 
markets and workshops go to: 
thegrainexchange.co.uk 

Follow us on social media : 

Facebook: 
@thegrainexchangeayr 
Instagram: 
@thegrainexchange 
Twitter: 
@grain_exchange 

This beautiful and colourful exhibition features an 
unparalleled collection of books, original artwork and 

The Wonderful World 
of the Ladybird Book Artists - 
Illustrating Childhood 

artefacts and shows how the numerous, talented Ladybird 
illustrators played such an enormous role in the extraordinary success 
of the company in the 20th century. Tracing the interconnected work of 
these artists, the Ladybird story is recounted over its ‘golden years’ – 
1940 to 1975. How many will you remember? 

The exhibition will run from 5th December 2020 – 18th April 2021. 

Entry will remain free of charge to our museums 
and galleries, but please call 01292 445447 

to pre-book a ticket for a one-hour period. For 
opening hours and guidance for visitors, 

visit our website before coming along: 
www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/galleries 

The McKechnie Institute, Girvan 
Find out about the history of the town through a permanent display of 
artefacts. Its prominence in Geology is expressed through fossils, the 
history of Ailsa Craig and its granite. Maritime history is represented 
through taxidermy specimens and model ships. There’s also Fine Art 
from the Girvan Burgh collections, as well as amazing Bronze Age 
Cinerary Urns dating 2100-1500 BC. Permanent exhibition. 

Museums at Home 

The Museums Team have been working away to share information about 
by the South Ayrshire collections online and via social media. Follow the 
link for ‘Museum at Home’ on the museum and galleries section of the 
council website to discover exhibitions and stories that you can enjoy in 
your living room. 

For opening times and guidance for visitors,
 please visit our website before coming along

 to our museums and galleries: 

www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/galleries 
Instagram: @southayrshirecouncilculture 

Twitter: @samuseums 

Subject to change at any time due to updates in Government COVID-19 Restrictions. 
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The Maintenance group attending a 
site visit of the McCalls Avenue depot.

There have been some
great developments in
Tenant Participation over
the last few months.
The Communities Fun Day was
an excellent success with more
people attending this year than
last. Since then we have been
further developing our scrutiny
programme with tenants on the
maintenance group attending a
site visit of the McCalls Avenue
depot. They were shown around
the store itself to see how the
stock is organised and the
process that an employee must
go through to get the materials
that they need for completing
a job. Tenants also met some
of the team behind the scenes

who showed them how they can
track the vehicles to allow them
to call the closest tradesperson
in an emergency. Tenants were
also shown what happens when
a repair is reported and how this
goes from Customer Services
to the team at the depot who
process the job and assign it to a
tradesperson.

Tenants in the Housing Options
and Support group attended a
site visit of the Housing Options
office at Kyle Street in Ayr. This
gave tenants an opportunity
to see the offices since it has
been refurbished and speak with
the staff who work there. After
this, tenants headed over to
Viewfield Gate to speak with staff
who work there, find out more

about Viewfield Gate and find
out more about the Temporary
Accommodation service that
South Ayrshire Council provides.

The Tenants Handbook Working
Group have been working hard on
developing the handbook into a
DVD format. The aim of the DVD
is to provide vital information in
a more accessible way to tenants
across South Ayrshire. The DVD
features Mark Cox and Jane
McCarry known to most as ”Tam
and Isa” from BBCs “Still Game”.

Tenant Participation Update 

If you would like to become
involved in Tenant Participation
then please contact the TP team
on 01292 612968 or email at
tp@south-ayrshire.gov.uk
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HOUSING SERVICES NEWS 

Tenant Participation Online 
Coffee and Chat 

Tenant Participation has managed 
to continue throughout the COVID 
restrictions by hosting online 
coffee and chat sessions with our 
involved tenants. The sessions 
have no agenda with general chat, 
help and advice being the main 
subjects. Since the start of the 
Coffee and Chats, we have hosted 
over 15 sessions with the tenants 

in the hope it will help with social 
isolation. 

If anyone would like to join in 
on our coffee and chat meetings 
then please don’t hesitate to 
get in contact with our Tenant 
Participation Team on 01292 
612968 or email tp@south­
ayrshire.gov.uk 

An action shot of some of our involved
tenants attending an online meeting. 

Moving online 

With all face-to-face 
meetings being cancelled for 
the foreseeable future we have 
successfully held a number 
of meetings online with our 
involved tenants still giving
 their input. 

These have included: 

• Communications Group 

• Sign off of Annual Return 
on the Charter 

• Allocations Policy Review 

• Housing Revenue Account 
Working Group 

• Review of Surveys 

• Tenant Monitoring Group 

• Rent Setting Meeting 

Contact our Tenant Participation 
Team on 01292 612968 or email: 
tp@south-ayrshire.gov.uk if you 
would like to become an involved 
tenant and get involved from the 
comfort of your own home. 

Tenants Choir
 

With Government guidelines placing restrictions on households meeting, 
we decided to move our Tenants Choir to an online platform. Because 
of this, participants can still come together every month despite the 
restrictions to go over breathing techniques and songs provided by 
Rachel Hynes our choir conductor. 

We are always looking for new members to join the Choir. Why 
not join us from the comfort of your own home, no experience 
required. If you would like to be a part of our monthly escape 

through singing then please call our Tenant Participation Team on 
01292 612968 to reserve your place. 
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Travellers Site Scoops Award
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Our travellers’ site at Coalpots Road in Girvan, has just scooped a 
national award! 

It landed the top spot at the Scottish Home Awards 2020, in their 
Affordable Housing Development of the Year (small, social rent) category. 

This is great recognition for the development, which features eight 
affordable chalet style bungalows. 

To find out more about the development and the award visit: 
https://www.mctaggartgroup.co.uk/project/travellers­
accommodation-girvan/ 

Hostel’s Christmas Cheer 

A big thank you to the Wishing Well Restaurant in Ayr who are kindly 
donating a Christmas Day Meal to all residents within our Hostel 
accommodation. Each resident will receive a pre-made meal in individual 
containers that will just require to be reheated on Christmas Day. The 
staff within the Hostels would normally host a Christmas Party for 
residents however due to the coronavirus restrictions the party is unable 
to take place. 

Rent Setting Consultation – Reminder 

The current Rent Setting Consultation is taking place
    until Sunday 13th December 2020. 

If you haven’t already provided your response then be sure to complete 
the voting form. A copy of the Rent Setting Newsletter, including the 
voting form and freepost envelope, was posted to all tenant’s the week 
commencing 16th November 2020. 

Alternatively, you can complete the voting form online at: 
www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SACrent2020 If you require any 
assistance with your voting card please contact our Tenant 
Participation Team on 01292 612968. 
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During the winter months, we all try to keep ourselves warm
 at home. However, it is essential that we make sure our homes
 are healthy, safe and protected. Follow our top tips to ensure 

you remember this winter for all the right reasons. 

PrPreventing bureventing burst pipesst pipes
 
Burst pipes can cause significant 
and costly damage to your home 
and possessions. To avoid this: 

Make sure you know where 

your Stopcock and Sure 

Stop are.
 

Check your water Stopcock 

and Sure Stop are working 

properly.
 

Keep your home warm 

whenever possible, even 

when it is unoccupied.
 

Report 
emergencies to 
the Council on 

0300 123 0900 

Make sure there are no 
draughts from outside, 
especially near water pipes. 

Keep windows closed in 
unheated parts of your home. 

Ensure you know where 
– and how – to switch off your 
electricity and heating safely. 
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Heat your home safelyHeat your home safely 
We check the safety of your gas 
appliances every year, but if you 
smell gas, think you have a gas 
leak, or are worried that fumes 
containing carbon monoxide are 
escaping from a gas appliance, call 
the free National Gas emergency 
line immediately on 0800 111 999. 

If you have a solid fuel heating 
system (wood, coal etc): 

Have your chimney swept twice 
a year to reduce the risk of a 
chimney fire. 

Do not sit too close to fires 
or heaters – your clothing or 
furniture could catch fire. 

Always use a fireguard with 
open fires, especially if you 
have young children, elderly or 
disabled people in the property. 
The fireguard should preferably 
be in a fixed position. 

If you use a portable heater to 
boost the heat in your home, make 
sure you keep it clean and well 
maintained. If you have stored 
the heater away over the spring 

PrPreparepare fore for seversevere weather conditionse weather conditions
 
During winter, we can experience 
severe disruption to our daily routine. 
Here are some tips to help you 
prepare for severe weather conditions: 

Check the batteries in your torch 
are working and have some 
emergency lighting handy in 
preparation for a power cut. 

Report any lighting faults
 
immediately.
 

Be sure you have some warm 
shoes or boots with non-slip soles. 

Keep a mixture of salt and sand 
handy to put on steps or paths in 
icy weather. 

Keep simple cold, flu and sore 
throat remedies in the house. 

(Your pharmacist can make 
suggestions and can advise on 
how to manage minor illnesses) 

and summer months, make sure 
you thoroughly clean off any dust 
before use. 

To keep yourself and your family 
safe, we also recommend you 
have a carbon monoxide detector 
in your home. 

If you are over 60, disabled or on 

a low income, you may be able to 


get financial help with heating 

your home. Contact the Energy 


Agency on 01292 521896 for
 

further information.
 

If you are invited to have a flu 
jab, be sure to follow this up. 

Order repeat prescriptions in 
plenty of time, particularly if 
bad weather is forecast. 

Keep basic food items in the 
cupboard or freezer in case it is 
too cold to go shopping. 

Unless you must go out in 
severe weather, stay at home. 

You can find out some more handy tips at www.readyscotland.org 
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Ladyland Road, Maybole 
Work restarted in June and as you 
can see work is progressing really 
well. The build will see 14 houses 
constructed featuring a mix of one, 
two and three bedroom properties. 
The houses are being constructed 

Waggon Road, Ayr 
Work also restarted in June and 
the work is coming along nicely. 
Within Waggon Road our site 
builder, Ashleigh Construction, 
will build 76 new affordable 
homes that are made up of 54 

Our new build programme has 
restarted after being paused due to the 

lockdown period from March to June. 

New Build Updates 

Ladyland Road 

in Maybole 

Waggon Road, Ayr 

You can view a virtual video of the 
plans for the Prestwick 
development on our Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/ 
sachousingservices/ 

You will find this within the video 
by McTaggart’s Construction with 
estimated completion by the 
summer of 2021. 

School Avenue, Tarbolton 
Work has still to commence on 
this site. It is estimated that the 
works will commence by spring 
2021. The site on the former 
Tarbolton Primary School site 
will see 14 properties constructed 
compromising of a mix of two and 
three bedroom properties. 

One Bedroom & 22 Two bedroom 
properties in a range of 3 and 4 
storey blocks. 

Main Street, Prestwick 
Plans are underway to construct 
11 Flats compromising of 1 & 2 
Bedrooms on the former Prestwick 
Police Station Site. Ashleigh 
Construction commenced work 
on the site in November. 

section. 
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BEWARE 

Uninvited Traders: Roofers, Gardening 

Services & Tree Surgeons
 

Our Trading Standards and Environmental Health 
team have received reports about unsolicited callers 
at residents homes within the Ayrshire area who are 
taking money and then carrying out sub-standard 
gardening work and tree removal services. 

REMEMBER: 

• Always take time to check who 
you are dealing with 

• Don’t let them put you under 
pressure 

• If you feel uncomfortable or 
suspicious, call Police Scotland 
on 101. If you feel threatened or 
unsafe at any time, call 999 

• All door step cold callers should 
follow official Government 
selling regulations 

If you are looking for a business 
to carry out work at your property, 
you can also check out South 
Ayrshire Trusted Trader scheme for 
local businesses vetted by Trading 
Standards and Environmental 
Health at https://www.south­
ayrshire.gov.uk/trusted-trader/ 

Be aware of online 
scammers! 

Always check a contact 
is legitimate before 

passing out personal 
information. 

If anyone has any concerns regarding traders selling goods or
 
services door to door:  please call 0300 123 0900 or email 


trading.standards@south-ayrshire.gov.uk
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Pictured: Ryan McKie and Gordon 

Temporary General Waste Site
 

Read Gordon’s latest report below: 

As many of our readers will 
know, I generally follow a Council 
employee for the day. Due to the 
Coronavirus pandemic, I was asked 
if I would be willing to assist our 
Waste Management Team with the 
temporary general waste site at the 

Citadel Leisure Centre in Ayr in June 
just after the first National lockdown 
had taken place. 

All Council employees who were 
not considered frontline staff were 
asked if they would be willing to 

assist in the essential roles during 
the outbreak. I wanted to help 
where I could and with my previous 
day in the life of experience, I was 
secretly hoping I would be asked to 
help on the bin collections. 

Cars waiting to unload 

In this article, we normally send Gordon 
Campbell, Tenant Participation Officer to follow 
different Council employees for the day and 
let you know what their job is all about. On this 
occasion, we gave Gordon a slightly different 
task to carry out. 
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The temporary waste site at the 
Citadel Leisure Centre was set up 
to help manage the demand for 
the recycling centre at Heathfield 
in Ayr. The recycling centre was 
closed during the initial lockdown 
and with people having more time 
on their hands they had been 
using the time to clear 
out cupboards, rooms, lofts 
and gardens along with other 
DIY projects. 

It was great to be asked to assist 
with the operation of the site for 
a two-week period as I had been 
working from home since the 
beginning of the initial lockdown 
period. In my role as Tenant 
Participation Officer a lot of my 
time is normally spent working 
with tenants on projects engaging 
in group discussions on a face-to­
face basis. With the introduction of 
the initial lockdown period and new 
coronavirus safety measures, I had 
to change the way we operated 
the Tenant Participation groups to 
online virtual meetings. It felt great 
to get back out engaging and 
speaking with customers in a face­
to-face manner after not doing it 
for some time. 

My job on the site was to 
assist colleagues from Waste 
Management with the overall 
operation of the site that included 
assisting with traffic management, 
engaging with customers waiting 
in the queue providing them with 
the guidelines, operating and 
safety procedures in place on the 
site, all while maintaining a two 
metre distance. 

On the first morning of the site 
operation, I had to arrive early to 
meet my colleagues Ryan McKie, 
Craig Currie, Ryan Purewal & Alex 

Nelson who I would be working 
with over the two-week period. We 
also had to go through the safety 
procedures and set up the site to 
make it ready for the first customer 
at 8am. 

We were all expecting a long queue 
on the first morning with people 
eager to dispose of all the excess 
rubbish they had been collecting 
from their lockdown projects. To 
our surprise, we only had a small 
queue of 8 cars patiently waiting 
on us opening the site. We did have 
a steady stream of customers at 
most times throughout the day 
however the longest queue we had 
over the 2 week period was 12 cars 
waiting at one point to unload. I 
think the way the site was setup, 
for example, customers could 
pull up beside the bin lorry and 
unload their general waste straight 
from their vehicle. This made the 
difference and helped to keep 
our wait times and queue to a 
minimum. 

Me operating the ‘Crusher’ 

Making sure thedrivers know what to do 

Customers appreciated the 
fact that it was a short queue 
with many expecting to wait a 
long time due to national press 
coverage of sites elsewhere 
in the country. We had many 
happy customers over the two-
week period with lots of positive 

feedback submitted through the 
Council’s ‘listening to you’ section 
on the Council’s website. It was 
heart-warming to receive and 
read all the kind comments about 
the staff working on the site and 
how the Council had provided an 
excellent service. 

Below is just one of the comments 
that the team received: 
‘Just a quick note to let you know 
that we had a fantastic experience 
with your staff and setup to 
dispose of our waste. The process 
was slick, professional and Covid 
friendly’ - Andrew Love, Resident 

We received many donations of 
biscuits & sweets, along with many 
people offering to go and pick up 
a coffee for us. Thankfully we were 
prepared with our flasks however, it 
was very kind to receive the offers. 

It was also so nice to receive all the 
donations with people extremely 
appreciative of the service being 
provided. 

One surprise that really stood 
out was the very kind donation 
of the sweetie box donated by 
The Sweetie Guys – Lauchlan & 
Crawford Roarty. The boys aged 
7 & 5 had been busy over the 
lockdown period helping to make 
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Remember to check
 out my next “A Day in 

the Life of” in the Spring 
edition of the newsletter! 

up and deliver the Sweetie Boxes 
to customers locally with 25% of 
their profits being donated to Ayr 
Hospital. The idea came about 
after one of the boys broke his arm 
and received treatment in hospital 
during lockdown. They wanted to 
say thank you to hospital staff 
by raising funds. Their mum, 
Kirsty Roarty, was dropping off 
their rubbish at the site and the 

boys wanted to make our day 
by kindly donating a box to the 
team. It certainly did make the 
team’s day along with all the other 
kind comments and generosity of 
customers. 

Over the two weeks, we took it 
in turns to explain the setup to 
customers on arrival that only one 
car was able to unload at a time, 
and only one person was able to 
leave their vehicle to unload the 
rubbish. The other roles were to 
operate the crusher on the rear 
of the bin lorry that was used to 
collect the general waste and to 
check ID to ensure those disposing 
of rubbish were living in South 
Ayrshire. 

I really enjoyed my time helping 
out at the temporary site. I am 
always happy to help where I 

Happy Faces enjoyingthe Sweet Treats. 

can and it felt good being able 
to go out and assist customers 
during the pandemic. It was great 
working with the team set up to 
provide the service, with us all 
coming together from different 
teams within the Council. 

I hope you have enjoyed reading 
about my time at the Temporary 
General Waste Site. I am already 
looking forward to my next 
adventure wherever that may be! 

Gordon 
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Lauchlan & Crawford handing over the money raised and 
a sweetie box to the staff at University Hospital , Ayr. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

  

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 
 

Landlords are being expected to 
meet these standards by February/ 

Whilst the Covid-19 pandemic continues,Whilst the Covid-19 pandemic continues, 

the Council still have a legal duty tothe Council still have a legal duty to 

undertake safety and compliance works,undertake safety and compliance works, 

ensuring that our properties remain safeensuring that our properties remain safe 

for our tenants and families.for our tenants and families. 

Fixed 
Electrical 
Testing 

These compliance checks include:­

• Annual Gas Safety Checks 

•	 6-monthly Sprinkler System 
checks 

•	 5-yearly Electrical Safety 

Checks
 

In addition to this, the Scottish 
Government has introduced a new 
set of safety standards in relation 
to smoke alarms and carbon 
monoxide detectors in properties. 
These standards may require 
additional smoke alarms and 
carbon monoxide detectors to be 
fitted in your home. 

March 2022. Our Property 
Maintenance Team are carrying 

restrictions, the Council have 
instructed James Frew Ltd to carry 
out Fixed Electrical Testing and 
install additional smoke alarms 
and carbon monoxide detectors 
where required. 

out these works as part of the Fixed 
Electrical Testing programme. 

Any property that had 
been identified for internal 
modernisation work during 20-21, 
where works have now had to be 
postponed due to current Covid-19 

If your home requires any of 
these safety checks or additional 
smoke alarms/carbon monoxide 
detectors, you will receive written 
notification. Any members of staff 
working within your property will 
follow the Government Covid-19 
Guidelines to safeguard you and 
themselves whilst work is being 
carried out in your home. 

Your safety is our priority 
so it is important that 
you provide access for 

these compliance works 
to take place. 
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The Information and 
Advice Hub offers a free, 
confidential and impartial 
information and advice 
service to people living in 
South Ayrshire. 

Coronavirus has affected many 
people in many different ways 
from redundancy to reduced pay 
and hours, leading to many people 
experiencing difficulties in paying 
bills and managing on a reduced 
income. Spending more time at 
home may also mean people have 
more expenses such as groceries or 
energy costs (gas and electricity). 

If you have been affected, the 
Information and Advice Hub can 
help you by completing a full 
benefit check to maximize your 
household income and provide any 
money management and/or debt 

INFORMATION 
& ADVICE HUB 

advice you may need. We also 
work in partnership with a number 
of other services where we can refer 
you for advice on redundancy, 
employment and energy bills. 
You can view the full support 
directory online at https:// 
www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/ 
information-and-advice-hub/ 
signpost.aspx and launching 
Signpost. 

The way we are working has 
changed as a result of Coronavirus 
but we are still here to help. Most 
enquiries can be dealt with over 
the phone but we will still be 
able to provide appointments for 
some enquiries when we re-open. 
Appointments must be made 
in advance as our reception will 
remain closed at this time to limit 
the number of people attending 
our offices in line with Scottish 
Government Guidance. 

Telephone us on: 
0300 123 0900 

or email: 
informationandadvicehub 
@south-ayrshire.gov.uk

 to speak to an advisor 
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PREFER TO EMAIL 
YOUR ENTRY?  

Take a photo of your 
entry form and send 


it to: tp@south­
ayrshire.gov.uk
 

Name ....................................................................................
 

Address ................................................................................
 

Town......................................................................................
 

Postcode..............................................................................
 

Tel No....................................................................................
 

Original Photo Spot The Difference 

Can you spot all 6 photo on the right, complete your details in the 

differences on the picture section above, cut out the freepost information 

of Molly on the right? at the back of the newsletter and pop all your 
competition entries in the one envelope. 

For your chance to win a 
All entries should be received no latercopy of ‘The Whit of Whiteley’s Wood’ 

than Friday 26th February 2021.children’s book, circle all the 6 differences in the 

JUJUSST FT FOOR FUN!R FUN! Match the Christmas Trees to their shadows 
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AYR
BEACH ???

??? 

Can you guess where Molly is 
visiting in this Edition? You could 
be our next winner. 

TROON 

For the Winter 2020 edition, Molly has been visiting:

 A. Burns Statue Square, Ayr 

B. The Cross, Prestwick

 C. The Harbour, Girvan AyThe Harbour, Girvan Beach 

Name:.................................................................................................................... 

Address: ................................................................................................................ 

Town: ...................................................................................................................... 

Tel: ........................................................................................................................... 

Where’s Molly? Entry Form 

Use our NEWNEW cut out 
entry form below 
and pop it in an 
envelope and post 
(free) to: 
Cut out the Freepost label and 
stick it on the front of your 
envelope with your competition 
entries inside. 

Or complete you entry online 
at www.south-ayrshire.co.uk/tp 
You can also email your entry 
to tp@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 
remembering to include your 
name, address, contact details as 
well as your answer. 

All entries should be received no 
later than Friday 26th February 
2021. 

Correct entries will be included in 
the prize draw and the winner will 
be notified after the draw. 

Freepost Plus RTHS-ELUU-ETUG 
South Ayrshire Council Housing Policy & Strategy Team 
2 The Cross, Prestwick, KA9 1AN 

The winner 
will now receive 

£50
worth 

of shopping vouchers 
of their choice! 

Due to the COVID-19 
restrictions Molly was unable to 
visit locations for the Spring 
Edition. Instead we included the 
very first picture from back in 
2013 when Molly was visiting 
Ayr Beach Park. 

Well done to Ainsley Deans from 
Coylton who was the winner of the 
Spring Edition competition. 

Can you guess where Molly has 
been visiting for the Winter Edition? 
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